
PMR Activities from JANUARY – JUNE 2017  
At the 4 January 2017 Business Meeting, it was stated 45% of the members have 
already paid their 2017 Dues. You should have seen the smile on the WMs face 
as he said thank you my brothers thank you. The WM motioned the Brother 
Secretary to pay the ACGL per capita for 2017. 
W Brother Michael Osswald, JD of PMR 916 and Sitting Master of TdB Lodge 
Nr.135 Worms, came to Lodge this evening and presented an exceptional Lodge 
of Instructions on the Foundation of Masonry. 
At the February Communication, Brother Stanley Reams reported EA Brother 
Brady Caulder & EA Brother Luke Mason have returned an excellent EA 
proficiency individually on 28 January. And while these two Brothers were in the 
preparation room WM Bro Ezo turned the gavel of authority over to MW Brother 
Eddie Guevara, Past Grand Master of the ACGL, who did the whole 2nd degree, 
start to finish, with Bro Hanke SD of Luftbrucke Lodge 838 Wiesbaden, RW 
Brother Larry Painter 963 as SW, and RW Brother Bob Young as Chaplin. The 
newly made FCs were presented the FC pamphlet, the ACGL FC Craft Booklet to 
study their proficiency, and a coach, the Junior Warden, Brother Stanley Reams.

At collation WM Ezo with FC Brady Caulder (left of him) 
and FC Luke Mason (right of him) 

In March, PMR donated 100 Euros to the Worms Music School, 100 Euro to the 
American Boy Scouts Group stationed in the greater local area of Germany, and 
200 Euros to the Demolay to help with their expenses. PMR also approved 
donating 200 Euro to the ACGL Charity Fund. At the 5 April Stated, the JW Bro 
Stanley Reams opened and closed the Lodge in an excellent manner. He then 
turned the Gavel over to MW Brother Eddie Guevara who conducted the MM 
Degree on FC Brother Brady Caulder and FC Brother Luke Mason. MW Brother 
Eddie did the obligation and Working Tools, was KS & did 3rd Base in the Second 
Section, then presented the 3rd Section Lecture and the Charge.   

MM Degree Bro Brady Caulder facing Bible, sitting between WM Ezo & MW Eddie Guevara

Friday and Saturday, 28 & 29 April 2017, was the ACGL Annual Communication
at the Hotel Sonnenhügel in Bad Kissingen. The WM Komla Ezo, PGM MW 
Brother Eddie Guevara, RWBro Bob Young, and WBro Peter Lohr attended. 
WM Bro Komla Ezo presented a donation of 200 Euro to the ACGL Grand Secy 
for the Charity Fund.  

Results of the ACGL Annual Elections are: No Change except Secy.
The ACGL Grand Master is Most Worshipful Brother Tayfun Cilingir. 
The Deputy Grand Master is Right Worshipful Brother Juan Goyta. 
The Senior Grand Warden is Right Worshipful Brother Jan Savarino. 
The Junior Grand Warden is Right Worshipful Brother Daniel Jap Lin, 
And the Grand Treasurer is Most Worshipful Brother Paul Curran. 
And Most Worshipful Brother James Barrett was elected and accepted 
one year as the ACGL Grand Secretary.

The new District Deputy Grand Master for District 2 of the ACGL is Very 
Worshipful Brother Thomas Hill; Member of GGW 810 A. VW Brother Tom Hill is
the last sitting Master of Triangle Lodge 834 which merged with Peter M 
Rasmussen Lodge 916 effective 1 January 2005.

At the 3 May Stated Communication PMR reported the results of the ACGL 
Elections to the craft & announced our next meeting is a Summonsed 
Communication for our Annual Election of Officers. At the 7 June Stated the 
election of the PMR Officers for 2017/2018 began. The Roll call was completed 
and IAW the applicable paragraphs of the ACGL code, the elections were 
conducted. 

Results of the Elections and Appointments for the ensuing Masonic year are:
Worshipful Master is Most Worshipful Brother Eddie Guevara,
Senior Warden is Worshipful Brother Michael Osswald, 
Junior Warden is Brother Lee Ajaye, 
Treasurer is Brother Rüdiger Glaser, 
Secretary is Very Worshipful Brother Bob Young. 

Appointed Officers are Chaplin W Brother Kamla Ezo, SD W Brother Peter Lohr,
JD Brother Brady Caulder, Marshall Vivanos Adandogou, Senior Stewart 
Brother Stanley Reams, Junior Stewart VWBrother Ward Williamson, and Tyler 
Brother Luke Mason. 
It must be said that this is the first time in many many years that PMR has had 
enough Brothers to fill every one of the Appointed offices.  

VWBro Bob Young is looking forward to attending TdB Lodge No. 135 
Johannisfest on Monday 26 June to greet all our German Brothers attending, 
and have dinner with them, and together with W Brother Michael Osswald to 
congratulate Bro Anton for 25 years of service as MM of ZFR Lodge 225 
Frankenthal.

May the Lord keep & protect each and every one of our Brothers & Sisters.

My Brothers, PMR remains the most dynamic little Lodge in the ACGL.



Fraternal Greetings.

Dues Brothers Dues. If you are not in possession of a 2017 Dues 
Card, please pay your dues soonest. Dues are $75.00 for Brother 
members living in the USA or else where around the world. Please 
use a $1.20 International Postage Stamp to mail your remittance to 
the Lodge. 

Make the Check Payable to     PMR 916.

Mailing address: Peter M. Rasmussen Lodge 916
 Postfach 1932
 67509 Worms 

Germany

Secretary’s email: youngroberte@aol.com

Please use the above email/address for any written communication.

Sincerely and Fraternally,

The newsletter inspired me to ...

a) pay my dues for 2017 
    (resident €75 / non-resident $75 per year)   _______________

b) contribute to the Charity Fund             _______________

c) contribute to the General Fund _______________

Total _______________

My address has changed. Please use the new mailing address or 
new email address per my email or as written below:

Street _____________________________________________________

Zip Code and City___________________________________________

Telephone and cell phone number ____________________________

Email_____________________________________________________

PETER M. RASMUSSEN LODGE 916

American Canadian Grand Lodge AF&AM e.V. (ACGL)
Within the

United Grand Lodges of Germany (VGLvD)
Brotherhood of Freemasons

Gaststatte Zur Müllerei, Dürer Straße 10-12, 67549 Worms 

Trestle Board                        June 2017

        Peter M Rasmussen Lodge 916 
   The New Master for 2017/2018

Most Worshipful Brother Eddie Guevara

mailto:youngroberte@aol.com

